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	Developers of a proposed wind-power project in western Maryland say they want to build fewer, but taller, turbines than the 24 they previously proposed atop Backbone Mountain in southern Garrett County. 
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Changes in wind power project would mean taller, fewer turbines

Developers of a proposed wind-power project in western Maryland say
they want to build fewer, but taller, turbines than the 24 they
previously proposed atop Backbone Mountain in southern Garrett County.

The change, meant to minimize destruction of wildlife habitat, forced
postponement Monday of a hearing that was to have begun Tuesday before
a state Public Service Commission officer on the plans by Synergics
Wind Energy LLC, of Annapolis. A new hearing schedule wasn't set.

Separately, another wind-energy developer, Clipper Windpower Inc.,
said it will reduce to 40 from 67 the number of windmills built at its
approved wind farm site in Garrett County north of the Synergics site.

An opponent of the projects said the turbines, at least 394 feet tall,
still would spoil the views of Appalachian ridge tops and kill unknown
numbers of birds and bats.

"We don't know what it's going to impact and they don't know what it's
going to impact," said Robert DeGroot, president of the Maryland
Alliance for Greenway Improvement and Conservation.

The developer of an approved wind farm with 24 turbines in Allegany
County, US Wind Force, didn't immediately return calls regarding the
status of that project.

No Maryland wind farms have been built, although Clipper plans to
break ground in late June, according to Kevin Rackstraw, the company's
executive for eastern North America. Such projects have met rising
resistance from those who say the giant, three-bladed turbines
threaten wildlife, create visual and noise pollution, and lower nearby
property values.

Synergics proposed eliminating some of the 24 turbines in its original
application after the state Department of Natural Resources identified
a state-endangered bird, the mourning warbler, and two
state-endangered plant species _ mountain wood fern and summer sedge _
in the project area.

The DNR report, filed with the Public Service Commission in late
April, also stated that Synergics appeared to have substantially
understated the area impacted by its project. Instead of 20 acres, as
the company's application indicated, the project would likely affect
60 acres, the DNR estimated.

The company said it wouldn't disturb the environmentally sensitive
spots specified by the state. But to compensate for the loss of some
turbines, it proposed making the rest bigger, enabling the wind farm
to still generate about 40 megawatts of electricity for sale on the
wholesale power market.

The new turbines, including blade length, would be up to 548 feet tall
instead 387, according to the company's filings. They would be nearly
as tall as the 555-foot Washington monument, project opponent Paul C.
Sprenger, pointed out in a written response to the filing.

Clipper proposed no change in the 394-foot height of its turbines.
Rackstraw said the revised plan reflected new turbine technology that
would reduce the company's costs and the project's environmental impact.
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